The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order on November 4, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. Present were Bill Goodrich, Jim Lindsey, Ted Plevinsky, Clifford Reed, G.T. Southworth, Don Rifenbury, Lennie Kalechitz, Rev. Jeff Hunt, Len Kalechitz, and Linda Rockwell.

<u>Public Comments</u> None.

<u>Minutes</u> Bill made a motion to accept October 2010 meeting minutes as presented. Jim seconded and Ted voted yes.

Bill made a motion to accept the October 2010 budget meeting minutes as presented. Ted seconded and Jim voted yes.

<u>Road Report</u> Bill reported the following October activities: reworked English Flats, Barbour Hill, Shadow Brook, and Mucky Run; repaired wall at the end of Hunsinger; fixed pot holes; performed winter set up on the trucks; repaired the end of Bailey Road; and put up signs.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Linda reported that real estate transfer taxes of \$3,826.90 were received today.

The supervisors briefly discussed the Labor Law Poster letter. Ted made a motion to authorize Linda to obtain the new posters. Bill seconded and Jim voted yes.

Linda informed the supervisors of a large employee pension payment that will be due in January.

The supervisors briefly discussed the Treasurer's Bond from H.A. Thomson. It will be presented for payment in December.

Linda noted that no tax report was received for the month of October.

Bill made a motion to pay \$25,000 from the Equipment Fund on the Line of Credit. Jim seconded and Ted voted yes.

Bill made a motion to accept the October 2010 Treasurer's Report as presented, pay Bill List 11-10, pay any bills which are normally paid at the monthly meeting, and pay the payroll for November. Ted seconded and Jim voted yes.

Scheduled Public Input None.

<u>Old Business</u> The line of credit payment on the principal was taken care of during the Treasurer's Report.

Linda noted that new assessment figures had been received. Although it was an increase, it did not adversely affect the budget figures.

Linda reported that the illegal use of Ted's township credit card number had been resolved through the credit card company. A company had illegally charged his account. In fact, there is now a twenty-cent credit balance on the account.

New Business Linda will contact Airline Petroleum Company to see what we have used this year for heating oil and off-road diesel. The township will advertise for both the weeks of November 15 and 22 for 2011. Bids will be opened at the December meeting.

The supervisors discussed the letter received from the Susquehanna County Tax Claim Bureau. Ted made a motion that the township will accept any price negotiated by the Bureau for the property listed. Bill seconded and Jim voted yes. Linda will write the letter for the supervisors' signature.

<u>Meetings</u> The supervisors coordinated their calendars to attend upcoming meetings.

<u>Correspondence</u> Routine correspondence is read and discussed.

<u>Payroll and Check Signing</u> The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment Ted made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 p.m. Bill seconded and Jim voted yes.